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Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou 

It has been an awful week weather wise for our campers and the junior outdoor 

education week, however resilience rules and the junior school adapted and 

still managed to have a good time. As for our campers, you only have to look at 

the front cover of this newsletter or go on facebook to see what a wonderful 

time they are having.  

 

Last Sunday was the First Sunday of Advent, the four weeks before Christmas. Four weeks 

where we prepare ourselves for the coming of Jesus. This message is often lost in the busyness 

of the year. This week and next week I will put in four simple prayers just to remind us to take 

time and reflect on what Christmas is for us as Christians. 

Week 1, Hope 

Dear Jesus, you are the hope in our messy world. This Advent, help us slow down, listen 

to your voice, and focus on what’s really important. We place our hope in you as we 

prepare our hearts to celebrate your birth on Christmas. Amen.  

Week 2, Peace 

Dear Jesus, you entered our world on Christmas as the Prince of Peace. This Advent, as 

we strive to become the-best-version-of-ourselves, fill us with a deep and abiding peace. 

Help us share that peace with everyone we encounter, especially those who need it most. 

Amen. 
 

Two reminders from the calendar— our final Mass is on Wednesday at 9am and our prizegiving 

will be on Thursday at 1:30pm in the school hall where we will give out our Excellence and 

Diligence awards. You are welcome to join us for these occasions. 

God Bless  

Jane Rutherford  

 

 

 

December 

12th    Final School Mass 9am 

   Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm 

13th   Prizegiving assembly 1:30 School Hall All welcome 

17th    Whole School Liturgy and Farewell to Year 8’s 6pm. 

18th   Last day—school finishes 12noon.   

Click here to see our School Calendar which is regularly updated with key events.  

 

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/calendars/1-calendar


 

 

 A ccounts will be going home 

with your children on Friday. Please 

don’t hesitate to contact Maree if you 

have any question/queries with 

regards to your account.  Thank you 

 

2019 Stationery 

There will be a letter going home next week  

with regards to Stationery for years 2—8 and how to  

order it online. 

 Year 1 can purchase their stationery from the  

school in the New Year. It is a closed  

pack and will cost $19.50. 

The Bishop’s Annual Appeal is dedicated to providing the financial support for the evangelisation of 

the Catholic Diocese of Hamilton. More information about the appeal is available on http://

bishopappeal.cdh.nz. Donations ca be made three ways: 

Online—by Debit or Credit Card at bishopappeal.cdh.nz through a fully secure online donation 

page. This is the easiest and quickest way to make a gift, and a recurring one could even be set up 

within a click of a button. 

Automatic Payment—to RC Bishop of Hamilton—02 0342 0050008 003—Particular: your name—

code : donor# - ref: bishop app (if you have no donor #, please use the ONLINE donation). 

Cheque—payable to RC Bishop of Hamilton Diocesan Account—please mention your name, 

parish, email, phone, donor # if any and ref: bishop app. (CDH PO Box 4353 Hamilton East 3247) 

Go to our website and click on Links & Information for more details or you can click HERE 

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/file_sets/21-links-information


 

 

 BOOK AMNESTY 

P 
lease check around your 

house for Junior Readers 

(they cost $9 per book to re-

place). Look  

Under the bed 

In the cupboards 

In school bags ETC. 

Can you please return to the classroom 

teacher so they can be shelved for next 

year!! 

Thank you 

There are summer holiday programmes available. Please click here for more information. 

The Warehouse Zoofari will soon be starting their fundraising campaign for next year. 

 

Funds raised for this initiative allows us to bring thousands of students from low decile schools for an 

education visit to the zoo at no cost. 

Since the start of the campaign we have received so much great feedback from schools who have 

visited about how beneficial it is to their students who often don't get the opportunity to go on this kind 

of field trip.   

Click HERE to find out more 

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes
http://hamiltonzoo.co.nz/education/the-warehouse-zoofari/

